STATE OF WASHINGTON

WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 ¢ Olympia, Washington 98504-7250
(360) 664-1160 » TTY (360) 586-8203

Ref. No. 4-1242

VIA US MAIL AND FAX
October 28, 2010

Shuttle Express, Inc.
John Rowley
President

800 SW 16" St.
Renton, WA 98057

RE: Revises Tariff No. 7, reflecting new auto transportation service to areas in
Snohomish, Kitsap and Island counties. These revisions have no affect on current
time schedules or rates. Docket TC-101592

Dear Mr. Rowley:

On September 15, 2010, Shuttle Express, Inc., (the Company), filed with the Washington
Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) a tariff filing to add new services
and to correct minor changes in its tariff that did not have any rate impact on the public.
The Company filed the tariff upon one business day notice to the Commission pursuant to
WAC 480-30-301(3). The Company requested an effective date of September 27, 2010.
This filing was docketed under Docket TC-101592.

On September 29 and October 4, the Company filed two replacement pages to make
minor changes. However, the two replacement pages were received after the effective
date; therefore, the filing does not comply with the Commission’s rule, WAC 480-30-
381, which requires the Company to file a new tariff filing for additional changes with a
new effective date. In addition, WAC 480-30-386 states:

WAC 480-30-386
Tariffs and time schedules, approval.

Receipt by the commission of a tariff or time schedule filing does not mean that
the provisions of the filing are approved. Companies may not implement
provisions contained in filings until the Commission approves the filing or until
the commission allows the filed provisions to become effective by operation of
law.
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The initial filing by Shuttle Express, Inc., in Docket TC-101592 became effective, by
operation of law, on September 27, 2010, as requested. However, the two replacement
pages filed after the effective date must be rejected because the Commission cannot
approve a tariff filing that has not been filed appropriately and pursuant to law.

Under WAC 480-07-141, the Commission may reject a filing if it is insufficient or
defective. Therefore, the Company’s requested replacement pages on September 29 and
October 4, 2010, are rejected in their entirety.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Penny Ingram at

pingram(@utc.wa.gove or 360-664-1242.

Sincerely

DAVID W. DANNER
Executive Director and Secretary



